
Academic Personnel Policies Committee  Meeting #3  Friday, December 2, 2011  PSC Room 253  Members Present: Dr. Benita Muth, Chair; Dr. Larry Israel, Recorder; Dr. David Vogel, Dr. Sheree Keith, Dr. Bill Upton, Mr. Malav Shah, Mr. Jerry Williams, Ms. Vicki Ball (Vicki Ball was also representing Ms. Tommi Gill), Mr. Scott Cox.  Members Absent: Dr. Shamani Shikwambi, Ms. Nancy Stroud.  The meeting was called to order atB1D a.m.  1. A motion was made to approve the minutes from Meeting #2 and seconded. 2. Dr. Muth discussed the status of the Handbook draft. At this time the committee is to collect and retain any suggestions for revision, but await further revision until a later, as yet unspecified date. 3. The Faculty-Self Evaluation draft, which incorporated proposals for revision discussed atBMeeting #2, was distributed.  A test run wherein three groups discussed and filled out the form together was carried out.  Based on the results, the following proposals for further revision were recommended: a. Under Teaching, section A) Course Data should be changed to Course Information.  The description should be abbreviated, and ask primarily for factual information regarding courses taught. The description under section B) New Approaches should be revised to include course redesign, which is now in section A. The description under Section C) Achievement should be abbreviated but also include concrete parameters for assessing achievement, including student evaluations, standard assessments, and recognition.  b. Under Scholarship and Professional Development, Scholarship, A) Publications, Scholarship of Teaching and Learning should not be capitalized.  Future goals for both scholarship and professional development should be combined together as the last section.  c. Under Service, the Future Goals sections for service to the college, advising, and professional service to the community should be combined. d. The Committee did not finish discussing revisions for Scholarship and Professional Development, and will carry on this process atBthe next meeting. 4. Dr. Muth discussed how the Committee will proceed hereafter with producing a new Faculty Self-Evaluation draft.  She will meet with Dr. Marti Venn to discuss the �&�R�P�P�L�W �W �H�H �¶ �V���U �H�F�H�Q�W ���Z�R�U�N�������/�L�N�H�Z�L�V �H�����&�R�P�P�L�W �W �H�H ���P�H�P�E�H�U �V���D�U�H���W �R���W �D�N�H���W �K�H�V �H���S�U�R�S�R�V�D�O�V��back to their respective departments and solicit feedback. Upon producing a final draft, the Committee will also present it atBa meeting of the Chairs and Deans.  The meeting adjourned at 11:3D a.m. 


